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2024
Dates To Remember 

Live In 2024 Clergy Conference
8 to 11 April 2024, Novotel Wollongong

Ordination to the Diaconate 
Alejandro Giraldo ALVAREZ and Nonie TIBURAN

St Mary's Cathedral, 12 April 2024

Intercultural Clergy Programme for 2024
29 April–1 May – session 1 (Varroville)

12–14 August – session 2 (Mulgoa)
4–6 November – session 3 (Varroville)

Fatima Rosary Procession / 11 May 

Walk With Christ Procession / 2 June  
 Conversations that Matter (Worklogics)

5 June, St Martha’s @ Leichhardt

 Professional Conduct in  
the Workplace (Worklogics)

12 June, St Martha’s @Leichhardt

Priestly Ordinations
11th July, at 7:00pm, St Mary’s Cathedral

CAS Clergy Retreat
14 to 19 July 2024, Mt Carmel Retreat Centre, Varroville

Fr Gerard Moran OCD, Spiritual Director

March/April/May 2024
Newsletter of the  

Archbishop of Sydney
Circular No. 2/2024

A Short Message From  
Archbishop Anthony Fisher OP

Dear Fellow Priests and Deacons
My fraternal greetings to you all!

As we prepare ourselves to celebrate the life-giving 
mysteries of Easter, we pray especially for those who 

will enter into the Church through Baptism this Holy Week. 
We give thanks also to all of those who have assisted them 
in their journey to the faith.

I joyfully look forward to celebrating the annual Chrism Mass 
with all of you, as we renew our priestly promises and walk 
with Christ through his sacred Triduum to Easter glory. 

My sincere thanks to those of you who were able to attend 
the recent workshop facilitated by the Archdiocesan Parish 
Renewal Team on the topic of engaging and multiplying 
volunteers in your parish. I also thank those who made their 
way to the retreat afternoon held by the Emmanuel Com-
munity at Engadine.

A reminder of our upcoming Live In Clergy Conference at 
the Novotel Wollongong from 8th-11th of April. These ex-
tended conferences are a wonderful opportunity to come 
together in a spirit of fraternity. Our theme is ‘Synodality 
serving renewal: enabling the Holy Spirit to inspire and 
guide our missionary response to contemporary challenges.’ 
We are very blessed to have a group of presenters who 
will facilitate important discussion on this topic. During this 
conference we will also celebrate our annual Vianney Din-
ner recognising the wonderful work of this year’s jubilarians. 
I look forward to seeing you all there.

As always, please be assured of  
my continued prayers for all of you!

+ Archbishop Anthony



2 Ad Clerum • March/April/May 2024

PLEASE PRAY...
For the repose of the souls of all our 
deceased clergy and especially for:
Archbishop Francis Patrick Carroll 
14 March 2024
Former Archbishop of Canberra and Goulburn.

Mrs Rosa Thi Di Nguyen
18 February 2024
Mother of Fr Van Vuong Nguyen, the current parish 
priest of Blacktown.

For those that are sick  
in our community...
Mgr Anthony Doherty, Mgr Vince Redden, Mgr John 
Usher, Mgr Brian Rayner, Br Pat Hurley, Fr Thanh Nguyen, 
Fr Joseph Aikkaramattam, Mgr Frank Coorey, Fr Don 
Willoughby, Fr Noel Short, Fr Brendan Purcell, Fr Witold 
Brymora, and Fr David Coffey who are currently unwell.

For special anniversaries occurring 
in March, April, May and June
I ask that you download the attached list:   (March), 

 (April),   (May) and   (June) and pray for our 
brother priests who have gone before us and for those 
who are celebrating their Anniversary of Ordination.

For those preparing for  
Ordination to the Diaconate 
Alejandro Giraldo ALVAREZ and Nonie TIBURAN.
Friday, 12 April 2024, at St Mary’s Cathedral. Please pray 
for these men as they prepare for this important occasion 
in their vocations journey.

I RECENTLY MADE THE 
FOLLOWING APPOINTMENTS
CLERICAL APPOINTMENTS:
Most Rev Terence Brady 
Term as a Member of the Catholic Cemeteries Board 
extended until 30 June 2024.

Rev Peter Hearn MSC 
Appointed Administrator of the Parish of Our Lady of the 
Rosary, Kensington from 26 February 2024.

Rev Bijoy Joseph 
Appointed a Member of the Archdiocesan Liturgical 
Commission from 1 April 2024 for a term of three years.

Rev Patrick Njenga 
Appointed Administrator of the Parish of St Joseph, 
Newtown from 19 March 2024.

Rev Danai Penollar 
Reappointed a Member of the Archdiocesan Liturgical 
Commission from 21 March 2024 for a term of three years. 

Rev Marlon Henao Perez 
Reappointed Dean of Studies and Vice Rector of 
Redemptoris Mater Missionary Seminary from 12 February 
2024 for a term of one year.

Rev Gerard Prindiville 
Reappointed Spiritual Director of Redemptoris Mater 
Missionary Seminary from 24 April 2024 for a term of one 
year.

Very Rev Donald Richardson 
Appointed Chair of the of the Archdiocesan Liturgical 
Commission from 21 March 2024 for a term of three years.

 Rev Anthony Robbie 
Appointed Inspector of Relics within the Archdiocese of 
Sydney from 1 March 2024 for a term of three years. 

Rev Mr Christopher Roehrig 
Appointed a Member of the Archdiocesan Liturgical 
Commission from 15 March 2024 for a term of three years. 

Rev Benjamin Saliba 
Appointed a Member of the Archdiocesan Liturgical 
Commission from 1 April 2024 for a term of three years. 

Non-Clerical Appointments
Mr Danny Casey 
Term as a Director of Catholic Metropolitan Crown Land 
Manager Ltd (Company) extended until 30 June 2024.
Reappointed a Director of Catholic Cemeteries Board Ltd 
(Company) from 1 March 2024 for a term of three years. 
Term as a Member of the Catholic Cemeteries Board 
extended until 30 June 2024.

Mr Michael Digges 
Term as a Director of Catholic Metropolitan Crown Land 
Manager Ltd (Company) extended until 30 June 2024.
Reappointed a Director of Catholic Cemeteries Board Ltd 
(Company) from 1 March 2024 for a term of three years.

Mr John Leotta 
Appointed Chair of CatholicCare Sydney Limited from 1 
February 2024 for a term of three years. 

https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/RIPs-and-Ordination-Dates-March-2024.pdf
https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/03/RIPs-and-Ordination-Dates-April-2024.pdf
https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/03/RIPs-and-Ordination-Dates-May-2024.pdf
https://www.sydneycatholic.org/casys/wp-content/uploads/2024/03/RIPs-and-Ordination-Dates-June-2024.pdf
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Mr Peter Pannowitz 
Appointed a Director of the Board of Sydney Archdiocesan 
Catholic Early Childhood Services Ltd (Company) from 1 
April 2024 for a term of three years.

Hon Gregory Smith SC 
Term as a Director of Catholic Metropolitan Crown Land 
Manager Ltd (Company) extended until 30 June 2024.
Reappointed a Director of Catholic Cemeteries Board Ltd 
(Company) from 1 March 2024 for a term of three years.
Term as a Member of the Catholic Cemeteries Board 
extended until 30 June 2024.

Mr Dominic Sullivan 
Term as a Member of the Catholic Cemeteries Board 
extended until 30 June 2024.

Sr Maria Wheeler RSC 
Term as a Member of the Catholic Cemeteries Board 
extended until 30 June 2024.

ONGOING FORMATION  
OF CLERGY
Colleagues,

Our 2024 Live In Clergy Conference is now less than 
two weeks away. Wollongong 2024 happens Monday 8– 
Thursday 11 April at the Novotel Wollongong. Thank you to 
the more than two hundred clergy who have registered 
so far. The registration have now closed. If you wish to 
come please contact Maria Cavallaro on maria.cavallaro@
sydneycatholic.org

ACCOMODATION
Please note that because of the overwhelming response 
to the conference some clergy will be accommodated off 
site at the neighboring Sage Hotel. For those at the Sage 
Hotel, you can either enjoy the relaxing 20 minutes walk 
to the Novotel or catch the shuttle bus, courtesy of Our 
Lady Star of the Sea Catholic School, Wollongong, who 
have kindly offered this service on Tuesday and Wednes-
day mornings and evenings. More details will be sent out 
closer to the event.

 
WORKSHOPS
If you have not nominated three of the four workshops 
can you please do so immediately by clicking on the link 
below. Those that do not make their choices will have their 
choices made for them. 

Archbishop Timothy Costelloe SDB will present two ple-
nary addresses at 9.20am on the Tuesday and Wednesday 

on the Conference theme: Synodality Serving renewal: Ena-
bling the Holy Spirit to Inspire and Guide Our Missionary 
Response to Contemporary Challenges.

 The Workshops will be offered on the Tuesday at 11am 
and 1.45pm and Wednesday at 11am. They will explore the 
theme from the four formation perspectives: human, spiritual, 
intellectual, and pastoral, offering opportunities to explore 
the theme more deeply in dialogue between Workshop 
leaders and attendees. Each of the leaders has expertise 
in their perspective. The Workshop leaders and themes are:

HUMAN: Ms Janine WILSON – How Synodality can 
help clergy grow as persons, disciples and leaders of 
faith communities committed to mission.

SPIRITUAL: Bishop Greg HOMEMING OCD – 
Synodality: informing and animating our relationship with 
Jesus Christ as disciples and ordained pastoral leaders.

INTELLECTUAL: Archbishop Anthony FISHER OP – 
Intellectual foundations of Synodality in Scripture and 
Tradition.

PASTORAL: Father David RANSON and Mr Bernard 
TERTINI – Being Parish-in-Council: Bringing synodal 
processes to a local faith community in mission.

RETIRED WORKSHOP: Ms Virginia JACKSON and 
Mr Michael KING – Health and Wellbeing for Retired Clergy.
*A Workshop for retired clergy will be held concurrently 
with the other Workshops on Tuesday and Wednesday 
mornings.

Please register through the link below   and prompts: …. 
Place “1”, “2”, “3” and “4” against the Workshops you most 
favour (“1”) to least favour (”4”). It may not be possible to 
allocate first preferences in all cases.

 
RETIRED WORKSHOP
If you wish to attend a Retired Clergy Workshop, please 
click on your preferred day.

WEDNESDAY AFTERNOON ACTIVITITES  
Two tours are available during the free time on Wednesday 
afternoon:
1. Headland Distilling Company (whisky and gin 

producers) – limit of 25 – this has now sold out!
2. Glenbernie Orchard (fruit and cider producers) – limit 

of 50.
Both tours depart from the Hotel foyer at 1.30pm and re-
turn about 4pm. If you wish to join a tour, click on your 
preferred option. Places will be allocated on a first come 
first served basis.

 Please click on the link below to make your choices 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1QCVnlYM8TB3GPSSkuxKIAj3hVmefkIGAOI8i0d1k6eE/viewform?edit_requested=true
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1QCVnlYM8TB3GPSSkuxKIAj3hVmefkIGAOI8i0d1k6eE/edit
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PARKING
Please note that parking is available at the Novotel, but 
it will cost you $20 per day. The Novotel have kindly 
dropped their daily rate for us. For those that will be stay-
ing at the SAGE hotel daily parking in the hotel will cost 
you $25 per day.

There is also free parking available in the park beside 
the Novotel Wollongong in Stuart Park and in the streets 
around the SAGE Hotel 
 If you are having trouble, please contact Maria Cavallaro  
0466 486 101 or maria.cavallaro@sydneycatholic.org. 
Final instructions will be sent out after Easter. 

 See you in Wollongong.
 Fr Paul Monkerud

Chair, Ongoing Formation of Clergy Committee

Clergy Formation  
Training Programme:
This year we started our Clergy Formation Training Pro-
gramme to help newly appointed Administrators and Par-
ish Priests (and some not so new) understand better their 
administrative duties and responsibilities. 

The modules added in 2023 were Finance and People 
Management. 

In 2024 we continue to grow this programme and have 
added Governance and Change Management. 

Worklogics' Conversations that Matter and Professional 
Conduct in the Workplace with Samantha Edwards will 
once again be offered to clergy. 

The training dates to put in your diary are as follows:

date clergy training location

5 June Conversations that Matter 
(Worklogics)

St Martha’s
Leichhardt

12 June Professional Conduct  
in the Workplace
(Worklogics)

St Martha’s
Leichhardt

1 October Change Management St Martha’s
Leichhardt

8 and 9 
October

Finance A & B Venue TBC

12 November Sacraments:  
Marriage workshop

St Martha’s
Leichhardt

If you are interested in any of these courses, please click 
here   to express your interest.  

Other formation opportunities offered this year will in-
clude our:

	�  Intercultural Clergy Programme 2024 (See Link below 
for dates).

The full calendar to date is attached here   You are 
invited to take a look and place any of these courses in 
your diary for 2024.

If you would like to be part of any of these formation 
sessions please register your interest via the provided links 
(where available) or contact Maria Cavallaro: 0466 486 101 
or maria.cavallaro@sydneycatholic.org

Fr Paul Monkerud
Chair, Ongoing Formation of Clergy Committee

CAS Clergy Retreat
14 to 19 July 2024
Mt Carmel Retreat Centre, Varroville
Fr Gerard Moran OCD, Spiritual Director
The CAS Clergy Retreat is planned for the 14 to 19 July 
2024. Fr Gerard Moran OCD has been booked to lead 
the Retreat. More details will be available soon. Please 
place this in your diary.

Ponticial University of  
the Holy Cross Foundation  
Scholarship Opportunity
The Pontifical University of the Holy Cross Foundation is 
once again offering a scholarship for study in the 2024–25 
academic year. 

For more details please click on the link 

Intensive Course In Living  
Latin For Ecclesiastics
1–28 September 2024
Lodging: Pension Mater Mundi
Daily liturgical celebration
Tuition: from € 2120
(includes classes, books, room and board)
How to participate: Lessons in presence

For more information click on the link.   

Pontificia Università Gregoriana
The Pontificia Università Gregoriana is inviting clergy and 
lay leaders from the Archdiocese to the Renewal Pro-
gramme for Missionaries in 2024. 
Please click here   for further information.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1DTVB5XFXM8CSP8EdpJtMUjm9gl02Zm-pLclNZhrMQQI/edit
https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/12/2024-OFCC-Calendar-of-Events-SC.docx
https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/12/20231124-Fm-Frank-CASADESUS-Pontifical-University-of-the-Holy-Cross-Foundation-re-scholarship-for-CAS-priest.pdf
https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/2024-LE-Locandina-ENG.pdf
https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/20230705-Fm-Fr-Daniel-HUANG-SJ-Pontifical-Gregorian-University-encl-brochure-Renewal-Program-for-Missionaries-2024.pdf
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Licentiate in Theology and  
Patristic Studies
St Augustine’s Seminary, Toronto, Canada
St Augustine’s Seminary in Toronto is launching their Licen-
tiate in Theology and Patristic Studies. The Licentiate has 
been approved by the Dicastery for Culture and Education. 
For more information please click on the link   

Ancient & Medieval Rome:  
In the Footsteps of Thomas Aquinas
The TI Ancient & Medieval Rome Program focuses on 
Rome as the intersection of the great traditions of East 
and West through the study of ancient and medieval his-
tory, philosophy, art, and religion. It will focus on a number 
of key primary source documents, including texts from 
ancient Greek and Roman philosophy, classical Jewish 
and Christian sources, medieval theology and philosophy, 
and Thomas Aquinas.
Thomistic Institute Study Abroad Program — Rome — 
Thomistic Institute 

Recommended online retreat
Recommended online retreat options for clergy who are 
interested can be accessed here:   and   

The Bollettino from the Vatican
Stay up to date with the latest news from the Vatican 

Cenacles of Prayer for Clergy
You are invited to the Cenacles of Prayer for Clergy. It takes 
about 40 minutes and is followed by fellowship with tea,  
coffee and snacks. The cenacle is held on the second 
Wednesday of the month at St. Bernadette's, Carlton at 
1.30pm and is hosted by Fr Gabriel Ballawig. All are welcome.

IMPORTANT MATTERS 

Future Archdiocesan
Holy Thursday Visitation to  
the Seven Churches
Parishioners are invited to prepare for the Jubilee Year in 
2025 with prayer. One way of entering into prayer during 
Holy Week is to visit an altar of repose after the Mass of 
the Lord’s Supper. The devotion of visiting 7 Churches 
is a centuries old tradition in keeping with this liturgical 

practice. Families are invited to tailor their pilgrimage with 
a resource that will list Churches that will be open across 
the Archdiocese and provide reflections to meditate.

You can download the resource here   Printed re-
sources will be available at your parishes from Palm Sunday.  
For more information, please contact bishop.umbersof-
fice@sydneycatholic.org

Day of the Unborn Child
The Feast of the Annunciation is internationally recognised 
as the Day of the Unborn Child. It marks the day Our Lord 
Jesus Christ became a tiny unborn child in His mother's 
womb and it is a day of celebration and remembrance of 
the dignity of the unborn. 

An initiative of Family Life International, on Sunday 14 April 
2024 there will be a  street procession to follow 10:30am 
Mass at St Mary's Cathedral. The procession will be led by 
Archbishop Anthony Fisher OP followed by an address at Par-
liament House by guest speaker Archbishop Julian Porteous.

All welcome and invite family and friends as we process 
for life!

SAVE THE DATE –  
Fatima Rosary Procession – 11 May 2024 
To celebrate the Feast of Our Lady of Fatima, the Fatima 
Rosary Procession will be held following the 6pm Mass 
on 11 May at St Mary’s Cathedral. More details will follow. 
For queries, please contact bishop.umbersoffice@
sydneycatholic.org

SAVE THE DATE -  
Walk With Christ – 2 June 2024 
The 2024 Walk with Christ will be held on 2 June.  All par-
ishes and communities are invited to unite and celebrate 
the Feast of Corpus Christi. Parishes will be sent promo-
tional materials to encourage parishioners to take part in 
this event.  More details including bus arrangements will 
be provided soon.  For queries, please contact bishop.
umbersoffice@sydneycatholic.org

PARISH SUPPORT TEAM

Cash In Transit – Are You Protected?
Did you know that under the new insurance arrangement, 
there is NO cover for ‘money’ during transit or away from 
the premises?

Using a licensed security company for banking collec-
tions, whilst it will incur an additional minimal cost to Par-
ishes, it is a proactive measure in safeguarding yourself, 
staff, and volunteers from theft, loss, and potential harm.

https://staugustines.on.ca/registration-update
https://thomisticinstitute.org/rome
https://jisa.org.au/upcoming-events/
https://stpaulcenter.com./priests/
https://press.vatican.va/content/salastampa/en/bollettino.html
https://93yx.short.gy/7Churches
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There is a limit of cover for ‘money’ on the premises up 
to $30,000, so the frequency of banking collections can be 
adjusted to each Parish’s needs and budget, and whether 
weekly, fortnightly, or monthly pickups would be required.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to 
contact Parish Support on 9390 5233. 

Would you like to reduce  
your electricity costs?
As you know, the cost of electricity is continually increasing, 
and it is being reported in the media that it will increase 
even more in the future.

To this end, the Chancery Office is planning to under-
take an electricity tender process for the parishes of the 
Archdiocese in an attempt to use our consolidated buying 
power to achieve better electricity prices for our parishes. 
Our ability to tender and achieve potential cost savings 
will be based on as many parishes supporting the initiative. 

If you would like to participate in this tender process, 
please send your latest electricity accounts to parish.
support@sydneycatholic.org. Once we confirm 
participation, we can then confirm whether we have 
sufficient numbers to proceed.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call 
Parish Support on 9390 5233.

CDF Alert - Quest Donation Point 
Devices (Tap 'n Go) - 3G Shutdown
In coming weeks, the CDF will be providing advice and 
recommendations to each Parish via email with regards to 
the Quest Donation Point devices which rely upon the 3G 
mobile network that is set to be switched off from the end 
of August 2024.  Quest Payment Systems have advised 
that this will render the old terminals useless.  Whilst disap-
pointing, given the initial outlay by Parishes, this opportu-
nity does afford the Parish to avail of the new Commbank 
Smart Terminal and stand, at no cost to Parishes.  It also 
allows for the saving of $15 per month, per device in Quest 
fees by the Parish.

The CDF have advanced communications with the 
Commbank around the most efficient way of replacing the 
old Quest devices with new Commbank Smart Terminals.  
Of course, these will come at no cost to Sydney Archdioc-
esan Parishes.

Depending on whether your Parish currently uses Quest 
Donation Point exclusively, or whether your Parish already 
has one or more of the Commbank Smart Terminals work-
ing in tandem with Quest device/s, the CDF will tailor its 
recommendation to your Parish.

The transition will be a staged rollout so please be patient 
and keep an eye out for the email communication regard-
ing this important fundraising option for your Parishioners.

Liturgy Office
Dear Bishops, Priests and Deacons,
Recently the Chancery has received a number of enquiries 
about faculties needed for celebrating the Sacrament of 
Confirmation by priests.

 Please be reminded about the following principles, 
based on canons 882-887 of the Code of Canon Law: The 
ordinary minister of Confirmation is a bishop. However, in 
some cases Confirmation can be celebrated by a priest who 
received a faculty to celebrate this sacrament (can. 882).

 When the priest celebrates all three Sacraments of 
Initiation (Baptism, Confirmation and Eucharist) for a non-
baptised person who is not an infant, the priest does not 
need to ask for a faculty to celebrate Confirmation because 
such faculty is given to him by the virtue of his office and 
by the law itself (can. 883, 2).

 When the priest admits an already baptised Christian 
(e.g. a Protestant) into full communion with the Catholic 
Church, the priest also does not need to ask for a faculty to 
celebrate Confirmation, because such faculty is given to him 
by the virtue of his office and by the law itself (can. 883, 2).

 However, when the priest wishes to confirm a person 
who is already a baptised Catholic, the priest indeed does 
need to ask for a faculty to celebrate such Confirmation. 

In order to ask for this faculty, the priest should contact 
the Vicar General or one of the Auxiliary Bishops. 

 Also, please remember that the RCIA program is direct-
ed at those who are yet to be baptised. Therefore, baptised 
Catholics who are not yet confirmed should generally be 
prepared for this sacrament not through the RCIA program 
but through a separate preparation.

 This note was prepared in consultation with Simon 
Yeak, Sacramental Life & RCIA Coordinator, and Fr Julian 
Wellspring, Judicial Vicar from the Tribunal of the Catholic 
Church Sydney Office. We hope that it will help you in plan-
ning your celebrations of the Sacraments of Initiation at the 
upcoming Easter Vigil and beyond.

 Should you have any further questions about this matter, 
please do not hesitate to contact the Liturgy Office, the 
Vicar General or even the Tribunal.

 With every good wish for Holy Week, 
 (Dr) Mariusz Biliniewicz | Director, Liturgy Office

Catholic Archdiocese of Sydney
38 Renwick St, Leichhardt NSW 2040

Postal address: Locked Bag 5040, Alexandria NSW 2015
ph. (02) 9307 8363, https://liturgy.sydneycatholic.org/

Sydney Centre for Evangelisation 
Dear Fathers,
We are delighted to announce that a Parish Renewal Con-
ference will take place later this year, the second such 
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Archdiocesan gathering since the launch of Go Make Dis-
ciples. At this conference, His Grace will address us on the 
critical role of the parish in the mission of the Church and 
as a source of hope, while other keynote speakers will be 
announced in the weeks ahead. In response to demand 
for formation, the month of May marks the beginning of a 
series of formation evenings for Parish Pastoral Councils 
with opportunities in each region of the Archdiocese. De-
tails of this series and other formation initiatives for your 
parish team and lay leaders are included below. 

With every blessing and good wish, 
Daniel Ang

Director, Sydney Centre for Evangelisation

Parish Renewal Conference 2024: 
For Such a Time as This 
Do you want to see our parishes renewed? 
Mark your calendar to be at the 2024 Parish Renewal Con-
ference! Together with your lay leaders, join us for a day 
of formation, workshops, and networking to be equipped 
and strengthened for mission. Receive from the Church’s 
wisdom and learn the fundamental tools for flourishing (but 
imperfect) parishes in ‘such a time as this’.
DATE: Saturday, 3 August 2024
TIME: 8:45am - 5:00pm
VENUE: Liverpool Catholic Club
ADDRESS: 424 - 458 Hoxton Park Rd, Prestons NSW 2170
CONFERENCE COST:
$75 - Early Bird price - Book by 31 May (+ booking fees | 
GST inclusive)
$90 - Book from 1 June (+ booking fees | GST inclusive)
Registrations close: 19 July 
For more information and to register, click here 

Paschal Eucharist Celebration 2024 
This year’s Paschal Eucharist celebration will be held at 
10:30 am Solemn Mass, at St Mary’s Cathedral, on Sunday 
21 April. Newly baptised and received Catholics entering 
this Easter are invited by Archbishop Anthony Fisher OP, 
together with their RCIA team and clergy. Light refresh-
ments will be made available at the College Hall following 
the Mass. RSVPs essential by 5 April 

Parish Pastoral Council  
Formation Evenings
Parish Priests and Administrators, with their Parish Pastoral 
Councils, are invited to an evening of formation and sharing 

on the new Archdiocesan Parish Pastoral Council Guidelines. 
Don’t miss this opportunity to bring your Parish Pastoral 
Council to one of these engaging and formative sessions!

The formation sessions will be offered on three different 
occasions, and at different venues, to make them acces-
sible across the Archdiocese. Choose one of the following 
three options to attend with your PPC:
OPTION 1: Wednesday, 1 May 2024 

7:00pm–9:00pm, St Kevin’s, Eastwood
OPTION 2: Wednesday, 29 May 2024  

7:00pm–9:00pm, St Joseph’s, Moorebank
OPTION 3: Thursday, 6 June 2024 

7:00pm–9:00pm, St Raphael’s, South Hurstville
For more information and to register, click here 

St Joseph’s Camino  
Men’s Pilgrimage
The annual Camino of St Joseph, an overnight walking 
pilgrimage for men will be held on 26–27 April in honour 
of St Joseph the Worker (1 May).

For more information on locations and registration, 
please visit: 

Called & Gifted Discernment 
Process 2024
The path to discovering your charisms!
Once again, the Called & Gifted Discernment Process is 
being offered exclusively for the Catholic Archdiocese of 
Sydney. The process is designed to help Christians discern 
the presence of charisms in their lives, and to motivate 
and equip them to participate in the mission of the Church 
more fully. Participants of last year’s course expressed their 
gratitude for the quality of the formation, and the fruits of 
discerning their charisms with others. Clergy, religious and 
lay faithful are welcome!
DATES: 29 April – 15 July 2024 (8 sessions)
MODE: Online via Zoom
COST: $140 plus booking fees
For more information and to register, click here 

Didaskō Adult Faith Formation 
The Parish Renewal Team have partnered with the Univer-
sity of Notre Dame Australia to deliver a series of online 
short courses. All parishes are encouraged to sign up for 
this special offer by gathering a parish group in person, 
either in the parish hall or in a parishioner’s home. We en-
courage the group, after participating in the online session, 

https://gomakedisciples.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2024/03/Parish-Renewal-Conference-2024.pdf
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScQcD-lziDCyaNGrv1jZnh9QjNLtBw0U8ZjYGmAaZ5UvwREKg/viewform
https://gomakedisciples.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2024/03/Parish-Pastoral-Council-Formation-Evenings.pdf
https://www.sydneycatholic.org/maximus/
https://gomakedisciples.org.au/called-gifted-discernment-process/
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to continue the discussion and share some refreshments 
together, enhancing the learning experience and building 
community. 

The next course, Christ the Purgative, Illuminative, and 
Perfective Way: An introduction to Christology will be pre-
sented by Fr Benjamin Johnson OFMCap.
DATES: Mondays 15, 22, and 29 April 2024 
TIME: 7:30pm – 8:45pm 
MODE: Online via Zoom 
The final topic, Moral Theology, will be hosted on 9, 16, 
and 23 May.
COST (per short course): 
$35 per person (plus booking fees) 
$100 per Parish Group - unlimited number of participants 
gathered in-person (plus booking fees). 

See the Didaskō Adult Faith Formation webpage for full 
details and to register.

See the Didaskō Adult Faith Formation webpage  
for full details and to register: 

Theology of the Body Australia 
The Archdiocese of Sydney and the Theology of the Body 
Institute courses are now available. Take advantage of 
our partnership with the following discount code: AUS-
TOBI2023. Please register your interest by sending an 
email to tobi@sydneycatholic.org or click on any of the 
courses below:
	�  8–19 April – Theology of the Body – Head & Heart   

  Immersion:   (online)
	�  6–17 May – Theology of the Body & the Interior Life:   

   (online)
	�  15–26 July – Theology of the Body – Head & Heart   

  Immersion   (online).

All courses can be found here: 

RED BOOK  
Pastoral Tip No. 18
Please submit forms early. 
Too many clergy are leaving 
dispensation requests to the 
last minute.
Fr Julian B Wellspring EV JV

Chancery Relocation:  
New Postal Address
As you are aware, the Chancery has relocated since Sep-
tember 2023 to Leichhardt. In anticipation of that move, 
there has been a change of postal address. All mail that 
would normally be sent to the Polding Centre should now 
be addressed to:

Locked Bag 5040
Alexandria NSW 2015

Plenary Council Website
What are we called to do? Who are we called to be? How 
do we need to change? 

For all your Plenary Council needs and resources, 
please go to this website 

CLERGY REMUNERATION 
SYSTEM NOTICES

AGMs OF THE CLERGY 
REMUNERATION SYSTEM  
AND CLERICAL FUND
Advance notice of the AGMs of the: 
	�  Clergy Remuneration System, and the
	�  Clerical Fund

Please note in your calendars the AGMs to be held on 
the Wednesday, 23 October 2024 at Dooley’s Regent St 
Pavilion, 67 Regent Street, Regents Park. The first meeting 
will start at 11.00 am with morning tea served from 10.30 am.

Invitations will be emailed, closer to the date.
Clergy Remuneration System Board  

and Clerical Fund Management Committee

CLERICAL FUND NOTICES
	�  The next meeting of the Management Committee is 

scheduled for Tuesday, 25 June, 2024. 
	�  Please post your claim (via the Claim Form) to: CLERI-

CAL FUND, Locked Bag 5040, Alexandria NSW 2015 or 
email clericalfund@sydneycrs.org, two weeks prior to 
the meeting date. 

 Clerical Fund Management Committee
Board of Management, Clergy Remuneration System 

& Clerical Fund Management Committee

https://gomakedisciples.org.au/didasko/
https://tobinstitute.org/programs/tob-1/
https://tobinstitute.org/programs/tob-and-interior-life/
https://tobinstitute.org/programs/tob-1/
https://tobi.sydneycatholic.org/online/
http://plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/
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Supply
To help cover our priests in parishes and to allow them to 
plan sabbaticals we are in search of men who are able to 
help out in the parish with supply. 

We are also looking for priests who are able to celebrate 
weddings on weekends all over the Archdiocese. 

If you are able to help please fill in the form below:

If you are able to help please fill in the form:   

Tantur Ecumenical Institute
Please click on the link:   to find out what Tantur is offer-
ing for Sabbaticals in 2024.

Important News  
about WWCC renewal 
Please note this important information from  
the Office of the Children’s Guardian:

PERSONAL DETAILS MUST BE UPDATED 
Everyone who holds a Check is now legally required 
to update their contact details, including any name 
or address changes, within three months – just like 
your driver licence. And like your licence, penalties 
will apply for people who don’t update. Updating your 
details is simple – go to   and follow the directions. 
You can even find your Check number here if you don’t 
have it to hand.

Office of the Children’s Guardian

For information and to renew your  
WWCC number click here: 

Please advise the Chancery when you have 
updated your WWCC number.

Sabbatical/Formation considerations
Engaging Your Faith
Engaging Your Faith is a series of online short sessions of-
fering an opportunity to explore your faith through a variety 
of topics presented by lecturers of Catholic Theological 
College, including: Theology, Spirituality, Biblical Studies, 
Vatican II, Pastoral Studies, Laudato Si’, Christian Medita-
tion, Lectio Divina, Interfaith Relations, and Science and 
Religion: 

Institute for Continuing  
Theological Education 
Pontifical North American College – Rome
Please click on the link:   to find out what the PNAC is 
offering for Sabbaticals and formation in 2024.

Can you celebrate Mass  
in another language?
We often have calls asking for priests who can say Mass 
or minister to people in a foreign language outside those 
languages that are supplied by our foreign chaplains. 

This may be Mass but it also includes visiting the sick, the 
Last Rites, Marriage Preparation, and general pastoral care. 

We are currently working on a register of clergy who 
can say Mass in a language other than English. If you are 
able to help please send an email with your name and 
the language you can say Mass in or fill in the form below.

Google form here:   

With my best wishes.  
Yours fraternally in Christ

Most Rev Anthony Fisher OP
ARCHBISHOP OF SYDNEY

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/17_Vi7LwJ3fcJch-_Na9Tv_S_h6b8lmrRudfRE3BrtMo/viewform?edit_requested=true
https://tantur.org/sabbatical-programs/
https://wwccheck.ocg.nsw.gov.au/ChangeDetails
https://sydneycatholic.org/casys/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/Working-With-Children-Check-%28WWCC%29-Number-Renewal.pdf
https://ctc.edu.au/news-and-events/engaging-your-faith/
https://www.pnac.org/icte/about-icte/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/17gWe4rTlsUoIBhc9at3MOnTZ1OKAt-bxIRCsF20EvE8/edit
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AGENCY NEWS
For March/April/May 2024 

FROM SYDNEY CATHOLIC 
EARLY CHILDHOOD SERVICES 
(SCECS)
I’d like to express my appreciation for the support given to 
Sydney Catholic Early Childhood Services (SCECS) over 
the last number of years. We now have established Early 
Childhood Services in the parishes of Rosebery, Sadleir-
Miller, Auburn, Coogee and Caringbah. We have Develop-
ment Applications in Council, or are very close, in the par-
ishes of Austral, Holsworthy, Lurnea, Annandale, Revesby 
Heights, Flemington and MarsfieldMany priests will know 
that we are working closely with their parishes to establish 
an Early Childhood Service.

We are working to build excellent services: 
	� We want them to truly support parents in sharing our 

faith with their children and to work closely with parish 
priests and parish schools in doing this. We have em-
ployed a full-time Faith Formation Officer, Bernadette 
Bridle, to work with our staff and priests to make our 
Centres true places of evangelisation. 
	�  With an eye to the marginalised or those in need of 

support, we have opened Centres in parishes that “for 
profit” childcare operations would not go to. 
	� We work with local parish Catholic Primary schools 

to provide a pipeline of children ready and eager for 
“enrolment”.
	�  We work closely with parishes to design Centres which 

work well with parish and school and provide a market-
competitive income stream to the parish in rent pay-
ments. 

We also operate 46 before and after school care pro-
grams, again with a view of supporting the local parishes 
and Catholic Primary schools. In respect of these programs, 
we also pay commercially competitive rates and like our 
Early Childhood Services, we support schools and par-
ishes where purely “for profit” businesses will not go. 

We will have some of our staff at the upcoming clergy 
conference at Wollongong. So please look for us and learn 
more about what we do. 

Finally, please support us. We are part of the Church 
here in Sydney. We have the same mission as the par-
ishes and schools. We offer so much more than purely “for 
profit” operations, which can and do seek to take our op-
erations away from parishes on purely financial grounds. 
We are commercially competitive. But we offer so much 
more, and I hope that priests will consider the totality of 
our SCECS and Church mission before choosing to offer 
parish facilities to “for Profit” operators. 

I look forward to meeting with you at the Clergy Confer-
ence in Wollongong.

Kind regards
Franceyn O’Connor

SCECS Chief Executive Officer.

FROM CCD

CCD update
Lent-Easter resource hub
For families: Easter activities and craft ideas to print hand-
outs, place in your bulletins or provide a CCD webpage 
link with thanks to our Brisbane colleagues:   

 SRE and Sacramental Prep ‘pre-registration’
As many parishes do, I recommend you write a Term 1 
Welcome Letter to parents who have chosen Catholic 
SRE for their children in your local public schools. It can 
include Sacramental Preparation dates, a QR Code to link 
to your parish webpage and/or a pre-registration form to 
gain families’ contact details. Contact your assigned CCD 
Faith Education Officer for templates and advice. 

Child protection
Many SRE Catechists are due to have their WWCCs re-
newed this year for parish to then verify. 

■ Our Lady of Fatima Caringbah

https://ccd.sydneycatholic.org/lent-and-holy-week-resources-2024/
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Catechist Sunday 
Thank you for your efforts on Word of God/Catechist Sun-
day to call for new SRE volunteers. So far this year just over 
100 have been trained to join the 310 new SRE Catechists 
who were also recruited throughout 2023.  

Thank you
On behalf of your CCD team, thank you for your support 
to enable families to celebrate the hope and joy of Jesus’ 
resurrection,

Doug Mawhinney,  
CCD Parish Catechist Support

Tel. 9307 8330 | office@ccdsydney.catholic.edu.au 

FROM CatholicCare

Ageing Well masterclasses
Statistics tell us around 1 in 6 older Australians have expe-
rienced elder abuse in the past year, and sadly, the main 
driver of elder abuse is ageism, which we know devalues 
older Australians and ignores their rights. Five abuse sub-
types are recognised – financial abuse, physical abuse, 
sexual abuse, emotional or psychological abuse, and ne-
glect. The most common form of elder abuse in Australia 
is psychological followed by financial and neglect. 

The Ageing Well Masterclasses run by CatholicCare Syd-
ney in partnership with Catholic Healthcare, Grief Care and 
the NSW Trustee & Guardian can not only help combat 

some aspects of Elder Abuse, but also help older com-
munity members to truly live life to the fullest. They include 
classes on Social Connection and Psychological Wellbe-
ing, Physical Wellbeing, and Financial Planning which also 
includes tips and advice for avoiding financial abuse. The 
classes help older Australians maintain a cheerful outlook 
towards ageing and feel a sense of community connection 
as well as providing them with information and resources.

The free classes are run over 6 weeks in Parishes across 
Sydney. Each class includes light refreshments, practical 
support, and social connections.
MASTERCLASS 1 Social Connection and Psychological 
Wellbeing
MASTERCLASS 2 Physical Wellbeing
MASTERCLASS 3 Navigating Aged Care
MASTERCLASS 4 Planning for your future – financial and 

legal decisions
MASTERCLASS 5 Using the internet safely and avoiding 

financial abuse
MASTERCLASS 6 Ageing gracefully, living fruitfully.

“Ageing Well Masterclasses covered many topics to 
help me think about the future me as I get older. Explor-
ing the topics made me aware of how to plan for living 
well - physically, mentally, spiritually & emotionally. I also 
gained knowledge of My Aged Care and other Govern-
ment programs available to assist Seniors.” 

Kerry Wijngaarden.
Ageing Well Masterclasses information can be found at    
For more information about CatholicCare Sydney’s work 
with older Australians call 13 18 19.

Family Support
Children want connection with their parents, not perfection, 
but at times it can be difficult to understand how to connect 
and provide the security our children need. CatholicCare 
Sydney’s Parenting and Child Development courses help 
parents learn new skills and strategies to build healthy 
relationships with their children whilst supporting parent/
child attachment. 

http://www.ageing-well.org
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THEY CAME in their thou-

sands with gratitude in their 

hearts and beloved home 

shrines for blessing.Archbishop Anthony Fish-

er celebrated Mass for a sea of 

joy-filled pilgrims at the gold-

en jubilee of the Mt Schoen-

statt shrine at Mulgoa on Pen-

tecost Sunday.He was joined by auxil-

iary bishop Tony Randazzo, 

Australia’s Maronite Eparch, 

Bishop Antoine-Carbel Tara-

bay, and many clergy who 

concelebrated the Mass and 

heard confessions on the day.

The shrine is a place of wel-

come, not only for members 

of the Schoenstatt communi-

ty or even only for Catholics, 

but all who find in Our Lady a 

source of comfort, grace and 

blessing.For members of the 

Schoenstatt community, the 

shrine is central to their spirit-

uality. 
Sr Renée Buchmann says 

that maintaining it is a mis-

sion because, “The shrine is 

our home, it is also where Our 

Lady works for us.”Today there are 20 Schoen-

statt sisters living at the shrine 

which was opened and bless-

ed by Cardinal Gilroy, on 19 

May 1968.He also foretold its even-

tual significance saying, “This 

is a little gem that has been 

constructed here on the top of 

this hill...I dare say that there 

are few places in the munici-

pality and the electorate that 

will be so celebrated as this 

one in the years lying ahead!” 

In his welcome Archbish-

op Fisher noted that the last 

half-century has borne out 

those words. “I am grateful 

for the impact that the sisters, 

fathers, families, friends and 

pilgrims who share in the life 

of the Schoenstatt have had 

on the devotional life of Syd-

ney, on the formation of the 

lay faithful, and through sup-

port of families, youth and 

For members of the Schoenstatt community, the shrine is central to their spirituality

 ¾Marilyn Rodrigues

Thousands gather for 
Shrine’s 50th celebration

Families flock from all over Sydney to attend the celebrations

Catherine Sheehan with Sr Buchmann
adults,” he said.Ad que nest, 

cupit adis magniscil ipsam 

que consequo odigent qui aut 

et quiae nos quis sin pre re as 

dita volorrovit mil id quam 

rem enderna musdae omni 

nos excerernam et doluptat-

ur? Occus.Ucimi, nimporat ea il ma 

archiliquo magnisit audae plit 

autem litende llesci ulla do-

lore opti dus rem fugit occae 

ipiet optiassequam nonem 

latur alique non core dis 

rerspite volutat archillant aut-

est lam, int, sitatur? Dolupta 

tatinis es errume nos delique 

modi rerum, sae quia sus aut 

qui torepta simporiam quas 

et ataspel ipsunt ut omnimu-

sa que nemquam ut officil-

ReArunt. Otae maiosan discii-

sque laut fugitatusant alit hilia 

et adit et aut molorerro beat ut 

explique none nobitas con ne 

solorem dic totat et pore, si-

tatur, ipsaped ma quam quo 

quam samus inus, occum ium 

ea velibus alibus doluptiaecte 

et et parum consequ undignis 

ex exerci quod ma que seque 

landis dolupis eatiam isto id 

mi, nullectis sinvendus aut 

aute consequunt qui consE-

ceratio ma commolessit lac-

ersp ietus, et fugitio renihilia

The shrine is a place of welcome, not only 

for members of the Schoenstatt commu-

nity or even only for Catholics, but for all 

in the community”Sr Renee Buchmann

In brief
Assisted dying

Patriach is a gift

Sydney online

ASSISTED DYING is an 

“ill-considered and de-
humanising” practice 

Archbishop 
Christo-

pher Prowse has told an 

inquiry into end of life 

choices in the ACT. The 

Archbishop of Canber-
ra and Goulbourn ad-

dressed the ACT Legis-
lative Assembly select 

committee hearing on 18 

May. He told the commit-
tee that people approach-

ing death experienced a 

“rollercoaster” of emo-
tions that saw them take 

POPE FRANCIS’ nam-
ing of Chaldean Patriarch 

Louis Raphael I Sako (pic-
tured) as cardinal is a gift 

to the Chaldean Catholic 

church, which has been 

struggling in the face of 

terrorism, said an Ira-
qi archbishop. Chaldean 

Archbishop Yousif Thom-
as Mirkis of Kirkuk and 

Sulaimaniyah called Car-
dinal-designate Sako a 

A CHRISTIAN online 

fashion store based in 

Sydney has won a prestig-
ious award for its efforts 

to source and promote 

slavery-free clothing.
Thread Harvest won one 

of the 2018 Good Design 

Awards at an annual cer-
emony at Sydney Opera 

Chaldean Patricach Louis 
Raphael Sako
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A Priest, shepherd 

of a holy people

Fr Paul died on 23 July and his funeral was concelebrated by numerous fellow clergy

I was not lucky enough to 

have Rev. Professor Paul 

Ryan as one of my phi-

losophy teachers when 

I was in the seminary. But I 

do recall with gratitude many 

things I learnt in philosophy 

that underpinned my theolo-

gy, pastoral life and admin-

istration ever since. During 

my philosophy years a de-

Fr Paul Ryan, main photo and highlighted third from right in the 

second row, with the class of 1958. 

lightful English grandmoth-

er was studying with me who 

received her Bachelor’s de-

gree in Theology when aged 

in her 70s and her Masters 

in her 80s. She was a convert 

from Protestantism and she 

once told me how in her ear-

lier days she’d worried about 

what would happen to peo-

ple like her father who she 

said were “in no fit state to 

meet God and yet are not so 

wicked as to deserve eternal 

punishment”. Eventually she 

discovered what she called 

‘THE MERCIFUL DOCTRINE 

OF PURGATORY’ precisely 

for those very people about 

whom she’d been so con-

cerned. So she received in-

struction, entered the Catho-

lic Church, became a Hyde 

Park preacher for the Catholic 

Evidence Guild in London, 

and eventually came to Aus-

tralia as a missionary, where 

the main object of her evan-

gelical efforts would be ag-

nostic seminary lecturers and 

students!

After her theological edu-

cation Sylvia might have of-

fered a more sophisticated ex-

planation of the Church’s faith 

in purgatory than the half-way 

house of her youthful conver-

sion; for one thing, far from 

being half-way between heav-

en and hell, purgatory is the 

anteroom of heaven! Yet there 

is an insight even in Sylvia’s 

early view about the catholic-

ity – that is, the breadth – of 

God’s mercy as demonstrated 

by purgatory and our role in 

co-operating with His saving 

grace which I think is import-

ant. For the notion of Purgato-

ry, even more than an article 

of Catholic faith, was for her 

an article of Catholic hope: a 

profession of hope for those 

– and who among us is not 

one of those – who still need 

some realignment of heart 

and mind on Christ’s when 

they die, in whom there are 

still hindrances and obstacles 

to that union with God for 

which they were made, whose 

life-long conversion process is 

not quite complete. Even after 

death, the profession of hope 

that is the doctrine of pur-

gatory declares there is still 

room for grace to complete 

its divinising work begun and 

accepted in this life; that God 

will stop at nothing, consis-

tent with our natures and dig-

nity, to answer Jesus’ prayer: 

“Father, I want all those you 

gave me to be in my compa-

ny where I am, to share in my 

glory.” (Jn 17:24)

Another Protestant friend 

of mine, who remained a 

Protestant to his death, said to 

me towards the end of his life 

that his most common social 

engagement was attending 

funerals; indeed, he regard-

ed himself as something of a 

connoisseur of funerals! He Archbishop  

Anthony  
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I’m on your side, Francis assures victims
IN THE wake of the Pennsyl-
vania  grand jury report on 
clergy sexual abuse in six di-
oceses in that state, a Vatican 
spokesman called the abuses 
described in the report as be-
ing “criminal and morally rep-
rehensible.”“Victims should know 

that the pope is on their side. 
Those who have suffered are 
his priority, and the church 
wants to listen to them to root 
out this tragic horror that de-
stroys the lives of the inno-
cent,” said Greg Burke, head 
of the Vatican press office, in 
a written statement on 16 Au-
gust.

“Those acts were betrayals 
of trust that robbed survi-
vors of their dignity and their 
faith,” he wrote. “The Church must learn 

hard lessons from its past, and 
there should be accountabili-
ty for both abusers and those 
who permitted abuse to oc-
cur.”

“The Holy See condemns 
unequivocally the sexual 
abuse of minors,” Burke wrote 
and, as such, “the Holy See 
encourages continued reform 
and vigilance at all levels of 
the Catholic Church, to help 
ensure the protection of mi-
nors and vulnerable adults 
from harm.“The Holy See also wants to 

underscore the need to com-
ply with the civil law, includ-
ing mandatory child abuse 
reporting requirements,” he 
added. 

The statement came after 
the Pennsylvania attorney 
general’s 14 August news 
conference which horrified 
American Catholics and oth-
ers with the extent of its find-
ings.

In response the report, 
Burke said, “there are two 
words that can express the 
feelings faced with these hor-
rible crimes: shame and sor-
row.”

“The Holy Father under-
stands well how much these 
crimes can shake the faith and 
the spirit of believers and reit-
erates the call to make every 
effort to create a safe environ-
ment for minors and vulnera-
ble adults in the Church and 
in all of society,” the spokes-
man said. 

 ¾CNS

Goldstein, who goes by 
the pen name Dawn Eden, is 
an assistant professor of dog-
matic theology at Holy Apos-
tles College and Seminary in 
Connecticut, and has written 
about finding healing after 
the sexual abuse she suffered 
as a child.

In the wake of allegations 
against the former cardinal, 
she said, Catholics want trans-
parency and leadership but 
primarily they want justice.

She said this means the 
bishops need to acknowl-
edge they caused scandal and 
“didn’t have the moral cour-
age” to stand up to Archbish-
op McCarrick.Eden said she doesn’t 

doubt that many bishops 
didn’t know of the situation 
and some may have even tried 
to do something to stop it, but 
they still should “act collegi-
ally” and “collectively have to 
make reparation.”She reiterated this mes-

sage in a 9 August column in 
The Catholic Herald, a weekly 
publication based in London, 
stressing that the bishops 
need to do public acts of pen-
ance for “the sins of bishops 
and all clerics” and “those 
who enabled or failed to act 
against such wrongdoers.”“All the faithful need to ex-

amine themselves and repent 
of their role in failing to pro-
tect others, whether minors 
or adults, from clerics who 
abused their power. But if 
such repentance is to have its 
proper effect, leading to repa-
ration and conversion of life, it 
needs to be modeled by those 
entrusted with governing the 
faithful,” she wrote.

She said this action would 
show the bishops understand 
that the “sins of shepherds 
have a particularly destruc-
tive impact upon the entire 
church” and that “if even one 
bishop is guilty, the entire col-
lege (of bishops) owes repara-
tion to God” to begin the heal-
ing process.In an email to CNS, she said 

that in light of the grand jury 
report, the call for public pen-
ance she has spoken about is 
“needed as an integral part of 
a larger effort on the part of 
the US bishops to acknowl-
edge wrongdoing on every 
level.”

An appropriate apology, 
she reiterated: “is not merely 
saying ‘I was sorry’; it requires 
saying ‘I was wrong.’”She noted many Catholics 

are “calling for resignations 
from bishops who have been 
publicly identified as having 
covered up for abusing priests 
or for McCarrick. But resig-
nations will not be enough to 
restore the public trust unless 
they are accompanied by col-
legial episcopal acts of pen-
ance.” The idea of “collegial 
penance” isn’t a new one but 
was suggested in the spring 
of 2002 during a US-Vatican 
summit on clerical sex abuse. 

One of the actions pro-
posed by the US prelates “was 
to declare a day of prayer and 
penance throughout the Unit-
ed States to implore reconcil-
iation in church life.” And at 
the bishops’ meeting in June 
that year, they chose 14 and 15 
August as days of prayer and 
repentance for their failures 
and invited Catholic priests 
and laypeople across the 
country to join them.Quoting The Politics of 

Penance, a 2016 book by the-
ologian Michael Griffin, Eden 
said “just a handful of bishops 
followed through” with pub-
lic observances of penance, 

which the USCCB made op-
tional.

In 2016, Pope Francis 
asked episcopal conferences 
around the world to observe a 
“Day of Prayer and Penance” 
for survivors of sexual abuse 
within the Church. The USC-
CB marked this at the start of 
their spring meeting that year 
at a 14 June Mass at SS. Peter 
and Paul Cathedral in Indian-
apolis.

But the bishops’ recom-
mended “Prayer for Healing 
and Reconciliation,” Eden 
said, focused on “’those’ peo-
ple who caused pain, rather 
than themselves.”On a diocesan level, she 

wrote, “a bishop’s penitential 
act might be a Mass and Holy 
Hour, or it might be repenting 
in sackcloth and ashes outside 
his cathedral. But it should be 
public, and it should include 
the clearly stated intention of 
making reparation as a bishop 
on behalf of the apostolic col-
lege to which he belongs.”Eden has written about 

finding personal healing 
through the examples of the 

saints, which she writes about 
in her book: My Peace I Give 
You: Healing Sexual Wounds 
With the Help of the Saints.

When she spoke to CNS 
last year about how the 
church could play a role in the 
#MeToo movement, she said 
the saints show a path forward 
for the country’s current crisis 
because they were “bold and 
courageous in speaking the 
truth and speaking when they 
saw people being abused and 
oppressed in any way.” - cns

The Rwandan Catholic bishops’ conference urged the 
government of President Paul 
Kagame to preserve religious 
rights after government officials closed thousands of 

churches and mosques. The 
buildings remained locked because of what was said were health and safety issues, 

Rwanda closes down churches

A penitential act might be a Holy Hour 
– or it might be repenting in sackcloth 
and ashes

Dawn Eden Goldstein

Pennsylvania Attorney General Josh Shapiro speaks to the media. 

 

PHOTO: CNS/COURTESY OF USCCB

Greg Burke, Vatican spokesman, is seen with Pope Francis speaking to journalists aboard a flight to Rome in 2017. 

PHOTO: CNS PHOTO/PAUL HARING

Dawn Eden Goldstein has written about finding healing after suf-

fering sexual abuse as a child.  

PHOTO: CNS
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each day there is a new scan-
dal in the news.

Child abuse and failures to 
report.  Euthanasia.  Abortion.  
Sex scandals.  And that’s just 
the stuff we know about!

It’s a tough time to be Cath-
olic, especially this week.  But 
we won’t be doing it alone.

A week 
when 
prayer is 
needed 

This weekend, I’m in 
South Australia de-
livering several talks 
with the theme of: 

“It’s tough being Catholic 
sometimes.”  

Planned months ago, I 
didn’t realise that these talks 
would occur in advance of 
what is probably going to be 
the toughest week Catholics 
have faced in a long time.

This Tuesday, Archbishop 
Philip Wilson, former Arch-
bishop of Adelaide, will be 
back in court, with the judge 
to decide whether he is suit-
able for home detention or 
whether he must serve a pris-
on sentence of six months 
for failing to report claims of 
child sexual abuse.  

Whatever happens, the 
decision is sure to attract an-
other round of media cover-
age, commenting on the ‘un-
precedented’ conviction and 
sentencing, with additional 
commentary surrounding his 
recent resignation as well.

Also on Tuesday, the feder-
al Senate will begin debating 
a bill that, if passed, will pave 
the way for euthanasia and 
assisted suicide to be legal-
ised in the Northern Territo-
ry and the Australian Capital 
Territory.  

Senator David Leyonhjelm, 
who will introduce the bill 
into the Senate, has intention-
ally turned this into an an-
ti-faith issue. 

Writing in last week’s Aus-

tralian Financial Review, 
Senator Leyonhjelm framed 
the debate as a decision on 
whether or not you wanted 
religion and religious people 
telling you what to do with 
your life (and death.)  

Three days have been set 
aside for the debate, so we 
can expect to see a lot of back 
and forth from pro-suicide - 
and anti-Church – commen-
tators, many of whom will use 
the current scandals in the 
Church to argue that it no lon-
ger has moral authority.  

On Thursday, while the 
euthanasia debate is wrap-
ping up and a vote potential-
ly occurring, the Queensland 
Palaszczuk government will 
introduce the Termination of 
Pregnancy Bill.

If passed, the bill would 
make abortion legal, even up 
to birth. 

It would force doctors and 
other medical professionals 
who conscientiously object to 
abortion to nonetheless par-
ticipate by referring a woman 
seeking an abortion to some-
one who will perform it. 

And it would prevent any-
one trying to persuade a 
woman out of undergoing an 
abortion, even through prayer 
or offers of help, from coming 
within 150 metres of an abor-
tion clinic. 

And for those of us follow-
ing what is happening in the 
Church in the United States 
at the moment, it seems that 

It should not be lost on any 
of us that, in such a difficult 
week, we celebrate the So-
lemnity of the Assumption of 
Our Lady, and the feast of St 
Maximilian Kolbe, the Apos-
tle of consecration to her and 
the founder of the Militia Im-
maculatae – the army of the 

Immaculate One – to work 
for the conversion of sinners 
and enemies of the Catholic 
Church.  

At a time when the Church 
in Australia needs the inter-
cession of the whole commu-
nion of saints, God – in His 
providence – has arranged 
it so that this week, we have 
a couple of heavy-hitters on 
our side.

At a time when the Church 
in Australia needs the faith-
ful more united in prayer, 
God – in His providence – has 
ensured that one of our two 
remaining holy days of ob-
ligation occurs smack in the 
middle of the week.

This is going to be a big 
week, to be sure, but it’s also a 
time of grace.

In the coming days, pol-
iticians and media seeking 
to push an anti-Church, an-
ti-life agenda will try to give 
us many reasons to be silent 
about, or at least embarrassed 
by, our Catholic faith.

We have a choice between 
keeping our heads down and 
our mouths closed, or to re-
spond to the challenge with 
increasing boldness, backed 
by the truth of what the 
Church teaches about the dig-
nity of human life from con-
ception until natural death.  

And we best do that not by 

Children and members of US faith groups protest the Trump administration’s treatment of immigrants. PHOTO: CNS, Jason Miller

There are big challenges ahead 
for Catholics: do we respond 

In the coming days, politicans and media 
seeking to push an anti-Church, anti-life 
agenda will try to give us reasons to re-
main silent and embarrassed by our faith”

Monica Doumit

to the point with Monica Doumit

1300 544 552
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A Priest, shepherd 

of a holy people

Fr Paul died on 23 July and his funeral was concelebrated by numerous fellow clergy

I was not lucky enough to 

have Rev. Professor Paul 

Ryan as one of my phi-

losophy teachers when 

I was in the seminary. But I 

do recall with gratitude many 

things I learnt in philosophy 

that underpinned my theolo-

gy, pastoral life and admin-

istration ever since. During 

my philosophy years a de-

Fr Paul Ryan, main photo and highlighted third from right in the 

second row, with the class of 1958. 

lightful English grandmoth-

er was studying with me who 

received her Bachelor’s de-

gree in Theology when aged 

in her 70s and her Masters 

in her 80s. She was a convert 

from Protestantism and she 

once told me how in her ear-

lier days she’d worried about 

what would happen to peo-

ple like her father who she 

said were “in no fit state to 

meet God and yet are not so 

wicked as to deserve eternal 

punishment”. Eventually she 

discovered what she called 

‘THE MERCIFUL DOCTRINE 

OF PURGATORY’ precisely 

for those very people about 

whom she’d been so con-

cerned. So she received in-

struction, entered the Catho-

lic Church, became a Hyde 

Park preacher for the Catholic 

Evidence Guild in London, 

and eventually came to Aus-

tralia as a missionary, where 

the main object of her evan-

gelical efforts would be ag-

nostic seminary lecturers and 

students!

After her theological edu-

cation Sylvia might have of-

fered a more sophisticated ex-

planation of the Church’s faith 

in purgatory than the half-way 

house of her youthful conver-

sion; for one thing, far from 

being half-way between heav-

en and hell, purgatory is the 

anteroom of heaven! Yet there 

is an insight even in Sylvia’s 

early view about the catholic-

ity – that is, the breadth – of 

God’s mercy as demonstrated 

by purgatory and our role in 

co-operating with His saving 

grace which I think is import-

ant. For the notion of Purgato-

ry, even more than an article 

of Catholic faith, was for her 

an article of Catholic hope: a 

profession of hope for those 

– and who among us is not 

one of those – who still need 

some realignment of heart 

and mind on Christ’s when 

they die, in whom there are 

still hindrances and obstacles 

to that union with God for 

which they were made, whose 

life-long conversion process is 

not quite complete. Even after 

death, the profession of hope 

that is the doctrine of pur-

gatory declares there is still 

room for grace to complete 

its divinising work begun and 

accepted in this life; that God 

will stop at nothing, consis-

tent with our natures and dig-

nity, to answer Jesus’ prayer: 

“Father, I want all those you 

gave me to be in my compa-

ny where I am, to share in my 

glory.” (Jn 17:24)

Another Protestant friend 

of mine, who remained a 

Protestant to his death, said to 

me towards the end of his life 

that his most common social 

engagement was attending 

funerals; indeed, he regard-

ed himself as something of a 

connoisseur of funerals! He Archbishop  

Anthony  

Fisher OP
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THEY CAME in their thou-

sands with gratitude in their 

hearts and beloved home 

shrines for blessing.

Archbishop Anthony Fish-

er celebrated Mass for a sea of 

joy-filled pilgrims at the gold-

en jubilee of the Mt Schoen-

statt shrine at Mulgoa on Pen-

tecost Sunday.

He was joined by auxil-

iary bishop Tony Randazzo, 

Australia’s Maronite Eparch, 

Bishop Antoine-Carbel Tara-

bay, and many clergy who 

concelebrated the Mass and 

heard confessions on the day.

The shrine is a place of wel-

come, not only for members 

of the Schoenstatt communi-

ty or even only for Catholics, 

but all who find in Our Lady a 

source of comfort, grace and 

blessing.
For members of the 

Schoenstatt community, the 

shrine is central to their spirit-

uality. 
Sr Renée Buchmann says 

that maintaining it is a mis-

sion because, “The shrine is 

our home, it is also where Our 

Lady works for us.”

Today there are 20 Schoen-

statt sisters living at the shrine 

which was opened and bless-

ed by Cardinal Gilroy, on 19 

May 1968.

He also foretold its even-

tual significance saying, “This 

is a little gem that has been 

constructed here on the top of 

this hill...I dare say that there 

are few places in the munici-

pality and the electorate that 

will be so celebrated as this 

one in the years lying ahead!” 

In his welcome Archbish-

op Fisher noted that the last 

half-century has borne out 

those words. “I am grateful 

for the impact that the sisters, 

fathers, families, friends and 

pilgrims who share in the life 

of the Schoenstatt have had 

on the devotional life of Syd-

ney, on the formation of the 

lay faithful, and through sup-

port of families, youth and 

For members of the Schoenstatt community, the shrine is central to their spirituality

 ¾Marilyn Rodrigues

Thousands gather for 

Shrine’s 50th celebration

Families flock from all over Sydney to attend the celebrations

Catherine Sheehan with Sr Buchmann

adults,” he said.Ad que nest, 

cupit adis magniscil ipsam 

que consequo odigent qui aut 

et quiae nos quis sin pre re as 

dita volorrovit mil id quam 

rem enderna musdae omni 

nos excerernam et doluptat-

ur? Occus.

Ucimi, nimporat ea il ma 

archiliquo magnisit audae plit 

autem litende llesci ulla do-

lore opti dus rem fugit occae 

ipiet optiassequam nonem 

latur alique non core dis 

rerspite volutat archillant aut-

est lam, int, sitatur? Dolupta 

tatinis es errume nos delique 

modi rerum, sae quia sus aut 

qui torepta simporiam quas 

et ataspel ipsunt ut omnimu-

sa que nemquam ut officil-

ReArunt. Otae maiosan discii-

sque laut fugitatusant alit hilia 

et adit et aut molorerro beat ut 

explique none nobitas con ne 

solorem dic totat et pore, si-

tatur, ipsaped ma quam quo 

quam samus inus, occum ium 

ea velibus alibus doluptiaecte 

et et parum consequ undignis 

ex exerci quod ma que seque 

landis dolupis eatiam isto id 

mi, nullectis sinvendus aut 

aute consequunt qui consE-

ceratio ma commolessit lac-

ersp ietus, et fugitio renihilia

The shrine is a place of welcome, not only 

for members of the Schoenstatt commu-

nity or even only for Catholics, but for all 

in the community”

Sr Renee Buchmann
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I’m on your side, Francis assures victims
IN THE wake of the Pennsyl-
vania  grand jury report on 
clergy sexual abuse in six di-
oceses in that state, a Vatican 
spokesman called the abuses 
described in the report as be-
ing “criminal and morally rep-
rehensible.”“Victims should know 

that the pope is on their side. 
Those who have suffered are 
his priority, and the church 
wants to listen to them to root 
out this tragic horror that de-
stroys the lives of the inno-
cent,” said Greg Burke, head 
of the Vatican press office, in 
a written statement on 16 Au-
gust.

“Those acts were betrayals 
of trust that robbed survi-
vors of their dignity and their 
faith,” he wrote. “The Church must learn 

hard lessons from its past, and 
there should be accountabili-
ty for both abusers and those 
who permitted abuse to oc-
cur.”

“The Holy See condemns 
unequivocally the sexual 
abuse of minors,” Burke wrote 
and, as such, “the Holy See 
encourages continued reform 
and vigilance at all levels of 
the Catholic Church, to help 
ensure the protection of mi-
nors and vulnerable adults 
from harm.“The Holy See also wants to 

underscore the need to com-
ply with the civil law, includ-
ing mandatory child abuse 
reporting requirements,” he 
added. 

The statement came after 
the Pennsylvania attorney 
general’s 14 August news 
conference which horrified 
American Catholics and oth-
ers with the extent of its find-
ings.

In response the report, 
Burke said, “there are two 
words that can express the 
feelings faced with these hor-
rible crimes: shame and sor-
row.”

“The Holy Father under-
stands well how much these 
crimes can shake the faith and 
the spirit of believers and reit-
erates the call to make every 
effort to create a safe environ-
ment for minors and vulnera-
ble adults in the Church and 
in all of society,” the spokes-
man said. 

 ¾CNS

Goldstein, who goes by 
the pen name Dawn Eden, is 
an assistant professor of dog-
matic theology at Holy Apos-
tles College and Seminary in 
Connecticut, and has written 
about finding healing after 
the sexual abuse she suffered 
as a child.

In the wake of allegations 
against the former cardinal, 
she said, Catholics want trans-
parency and leadership but 
primarily they want justice.

She said this means the 
bishops need to acknowl-
edge they caused scandal and 
“didn’t have the moral cour-
age” to stand up to Archbish-
op McCarrick.Eden said she doesn’t 

doubt that many bishops 
didn’t know of the situation 
and some may have even tried 
to do something to stop it, but 
they still should “act collegi-
ally” and “collectively have to 
make reparation.”She reiterated this mes-

sage in a 9 August column in 
The Catholic Herald, a weekly 
publication based in London, 
stressing that the bishops 
need to do public acts of pen-
ance for “the sins of bishops 
and all clerics” and “those 
who enabled or failed to act 
against such wrongdoers.”“All the faithful need to ex-

amine themselves and repent 
of their role in failing to pro-
tect others, whether minors 
or adults, from clerics who 
abused their power. But if 
such repentance is to have its 
proper effect, leading to repa-
ration and conversion of life, it 
needs to be modeled by those 
entrusted with governing the 
faithful,” she wrote.

She said this action would 
show the bishops understand 
that the “sins of shepherds 
have a particularly destruc-
tive impact upon the entire 
church” and that “if even one 
bishop is guilty, the entire col-
lege (of bishops) owes repara-
tion to God” to begin the heal-
ing process.In an email to CNS, she said 

that in light of the grand jury 
report, the call for public pen-
ance she has spoken about is 
“needed as an integral part of 
a larger effort on the part of 
the US bishops to acknowl-
edge wrongdoing on every 
level.”

An appropriate apology, 
she reiterated: “is not merely 
saying ‘I was sorry’; it requires 
saying ‘I was wrong.’”She noted many Catholics 

are “calling for resignations 
from bishops who have been 
publicly identified as having 
covered up for abusing priests 
or for McCarrick. But resig-
nations will not be enough to 
restore the public trust unless 
they are accompanied by col-
legial episcopal acts of pen-
ance.” The idea of “collegial 
penance” isn’t a new one but 
was suggested in the spring 
of 2002 during a US-Vatican 
summit on clerical sex abuse. 

One of the actions pro-
posed by the US prelates “was 
to declare a day of prayer and 
penance throughout the Unit-
ed States to implore reconcil-
iation in church life.” And at 
the bishops’ meeting in June 
that year, they chose 14 and 15 
August as days of prayer and 
repentance for their failures 
and invited Catholic priests 
and laypeople across the 
country to join them.Quoting The Politics of 

Penance, a 2016 book by the-
ologian Michael Griffin, Eden 
said “just a handful of bishops 
followed through” with pub-
lic observances of penance, 

which the USCCB made op-
tional.

In 2016, Pope Francis 
asked episcopal conferences 
around the world to observe a 
“Day of Prayer and Penance” 
for survivors of sexual abuse 
within the Church. The USC-
CB marked this at the start of 
their spring meeting that year 
at a 14 June Mass at SS. Peter 
and Paul Cathedral in Indian-
apolis.

But the bishops’ recom-
mended “Prayer for Healing 
and Reconciliation,” Eden 
said, focused on “’those’ peo-
ple who caused pain, rather 
than themselves.”On a diocesan level, she 

wrote, “a bishop’s penitential 
act might be a Mass and Holy 
Hour, or it might be repenting 
in sackcloth and ashes outside 
his cathedral. But it should be 
public, and it should include 
the clearly stated intention of 
making reparation as a bishop 
on behalf of the apostolic col-
lege to which he belongs.”Eden has written about 

finding personal healing 
through the examples of the 

saints, which she writes about 
in her book: My Peace I Give 
You: Healing Sexual Wounds 
With the Help of the Saints.

When she spoke to CNS 
last year about how the 
church could play a role in the 
#MeToo movement, she said 
the saints show a path forward 
for the country’s current crisis 
because they were “bold and 
courageous in speaking the 
truth and speaking when they 
saw people being abused and 
oppressed in any way.” - cns

The Rwandan Catholic bishops’ conference urged the 
government of President Paul 
Kagame to preserve religious 
rights after government officials closed thousands of 

churches and mosques. The 
buildings remained locked because of what was said were health and safety issues, 

Rwanda closes down churches

A penitential act might be a Holy Hour 
– or it might be repenting in sackcloth 
and ashes

Dawn Eden Goldstein

Pennsylvania Attorney General Josh Shapiro speaks to the media. 
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Greg Burke, Vatican spokesman, is seen with Pope Francis speaking to journalists aboard a flight to Rome in 2017. 
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Dawn Eden Goldstein has written about finding healing after suf-

fering sexual abuse as a child.  
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each day there is a new scan-
dal in the news.

Child abuse and failures to 
report.  Euthanasia.  Abortion.  
Sex scandals.  And that’s just 
the stuff we know about!

It’s a tough time to be Cath-
olic, especially this week.  But 
we won’t be doing it alone.

A week 
when 
prayer is 
needed 

This weekend, I’m in 
South Australia de-
livering several talks 
with the theme of: 

“It’s tough being Catholic 
sometimes.”  

Planned months ago, I 
didn’t realise that these talks 
would occur in advance of 
what is probably going to be 
the toughest week Catholics 
have faced in a long time.

This Tuesday, Archbishop 
Philip Wilson, former Arch-
bishop of Adelaide, will be 
back in court, with the judge 
to decide whether he is suit-
able for home detention or 
whether he must serve a pris-
on sentence of six months 
for failing to report claims of 
child sexual abuse.  

Whatever happens, the 
decision is sure to attract an-
other round of media cover-
age, commenting on the ‘un-
precedented’ conviction and 
sentencing, with additional 
commentary surrounding his 
recent resignation as well.

Also on Tuesday, the feder-
al Senate will begin debating 
a bill that, if passed, will pave 
the way for euthanasia and 
assisted suicide to be legal-
ised in the Northern Territo-
ry and the Australian Capital 
Territory.  

Senator David Leyonhjelm, 
who will introduce the bill 
into the Senate, has intention-
ally turned this into an an-
ti-faith issue. 

Writing in last week’s Aus-

tralian Financial Review, 
Senator Leyonhjelm framed 
the debate as a decision on 
whether or not you wanted 
religion and religious people 
telling you what to do with 
your life (and death.)  

Three days have been set 
aside for the debate, so we 
can expect to see a lot of back 
and forth from pro-suicide - 
and anti-Church – commen-
tators, many of whom will use 
the current scandals in the 
Church to argue that it no lon-
ger has moral authority.  

On Thursday, while the 
euthanasia debate is wrap-
ping up and a vote potential-
ly occurring, the Queensland 
Palaszczuk government will 
introduce the Termination of 
Pregnancy Bill.

If passed, the bill would 
make abortion legal, even up 
to birth. 

It would force doctors and 
other medical professionals 
who conscientiously object to 
abortion to nonetheless par-
ticipate by referring a woman 
seeking an abortion to some-
one who will perform it. 

And it would prevent any-
one trying to persuade a 
woman out of undergoing an 
abortion, even through prayer 
or offers of help, from coming 
within 150 metres of an abor-
tion clinic. 

And for those of us follow-
ing what is happening in the 
Church in the United States 
at the moment, it seems that 

It should not be lost on any 
of us that, in such a difficult 
week, we celebrate the So-
lemnity of the Assumption of 
Our Lady, and the feast of St 
Maximilian Kolbe, the Apos-
tle of consecration to her and 
the founder of the Militia Im-
maculatae – the army of the 

Immaculate One – to work 
for the conversion of sinners 
and enemies of the Catholic 
Church.  

At a time when the Church 
in Australia needs the inter-
cession of the whole commu-
nion of saints, God – in His 
providence – has arranged 
it so that this week, we have 
a couple of heavy-hitters on 
our side.

At a time when the Church 
in Australia needs the faith-
ful more united in prayer, 
God – in His providence – has 
ensured that one of our two 
remaining holy days of ob-
ligation occurs smack in the 
middle of the week.

This is going to be a big 
week, to be sure, but it’s also a 
time of grace.

In the coming days, pol-
iticians and media seeking 
to push an anti-Church, an-
ti-life agenda will try to give 
us many reasons to be silent 
about, or at least embarrassed 
by, our Catholic faith.

We have a choice between 
keeping our heads down and 
our mouths closed, or to re-
spond to the challenge with 
increasing boldness, backed 
by the truth of what the 
Church teaches about the dig-
nity of human life from con-
ception until natural death.  

And we best do that not by 

Children and members of US faith groups protest the Trump administration’s treatment of immigrants. PHOTO: CNS, Jason Miller

There are big challenges ahead 
for Catholics: do we respond 

In the coming days, politicans and media 
seeking to push an anti-Church, anti-life 
agenda will try to give us reasons to re-
main silent and embarrassed by our faith”

Monica Doumit

to the point with Monica Doumit

1300 544 552
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We understand you want to be the best parent you can 
be, and it doesn’t necessarily come naturally – it can be 
exhausting, and frustrating and take you into unchartered 
territory, but it is also an incredibly rewarding privilege to 
be a parent and the greatest gift we can receive. 

Enrolling in a CatholicCare Sydney Parenting course, 
run by qualified and experienced professionals, will help 
you understand your parenting style, explore new skills for 
talking to your children and understand their emotions and 
behaviour, learn why difficult behaviour occurs and how to 
manage it, understand how to resolve family conflict quietly, 
and how to practice being a calm parent. 

Parenting and Child Development courses are suitable 
for parents of children from pre-school to the teenage 
years, bookings are essential, and all classes are run on-
line via Zoom. 
For more information and to download the course calendar 
visit catholiccare.org/family-youth-children/ or call 13 18 19.

Disability Services
Expanding its programs providing the opportunity for peo-
ple with disability to ‘learn, work, connect’, CatholicCare 
Sydney has opened a new centre in the heart of Liverpool, 
running similar services to those already established at 
their Lakemba site.

Offering social and recreational programs, supported 
employment, education and training support, CatholicCare 
Sydney’s Disability Services creates a community where 
everyone is valued, accepted, and supported. 

“The opportunity to experience connection and inclusion 
in our community is vital for all people. The launch of our 
new centre creates access to these opportunities for more 
people with disability, helping them to build confidence, 
everyday life skills, and a sense of belonging,” said Cathol-
icCare Sydney’s CEO Alastair McGibbon.

“The centre will deliver School Leaver Employment 
Supports, Supported Employment Opportunities, and our 

Finding and Keeping a Job program along with complex 
direct supports. We also anticipate running more of our 
social group programs and look forward to immersing 
CatholicCare Sydney and our clients into the community.”

Employment programs run by CatholicCare Sydney pro-
vide people with disability the training and support they 
need to prepare for and participate in paid employment. 
Skills development, work experience, time management, 
and understanding expectations are all part of the train-
ing.  The programs help participants to develop their self-
confidence and ability to build relationships, along with a 
sense of independence and accomplishment. 

For more information about Disability Services visit 
catholiccare.org/disability-services or call 13 18 19.
CatholicCare Sydney Disability Services –  
1/112 Benaroon Road, Lakemba and  
31 Bigge St, Liverpool.

SAFEGUARDING

OVERDUE: Child-Related  
Activity Registers
Standard 9 of the Child Safe Standards, National Catho-
lic Standards and National Principles refers to Continu-
ous Improvement. This Standard’s focus is ensuring that 
there is monitoring and continual improvement of child 
safeguarding practices and that these practices are re-
viewed, tracked and reported. The returns and audits of 
Child-Related Activity Registers helps the Archdiocese and 
Parishes to meet this Standard. 

There are currently 30 Parishes that still need to return 
their Child-Related Activity Registers for the period of July - 
December 2023. This Register was due back in January for 
auditing. Please email your Child-Related Activity Register 
to safeguardingenquiries@sydneycatholic.org
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If you have any questions regarding the Child-Related 
Activity Register please contact Anna Sammut on 9390 
5811 or email anna.sammut@sydneycatholic.org. 

The final cut-off date for Child-Related Activity Registers 
to be returned is 30 March 2024, a report will be produced 
shortly after reflecting which Parish submitted the Register 
and which Parish has not.

Working With Children's Check 
Administration Guidance
It is important that every WWCC you have for workers and 
volunteers is verified by you on the Office of the Children's 
Guardian employer Portal.  You need to ensure that de-
tails and contact information are correct and up to date. 
Below the Safeguarding Office has put together a WWCC 
Administration Guidance checklist for Parishes and Chap-
laincies to use.

CLICK here for the checklist    

Upcoming Safeguarding Training 
Dates for Clergy 
Training dates can be found by accessing the Safeguard-
ing Training Timetable on the Archdiocese Website 

Anna Sammut
Safeguarding Officer - Training and Development

Safeguarding Bite  
No.62

Code of Conduct for  
Working With Children  

and Adults at Risk
The National Catholic Safeguarding Standards require 
that clergy who are ministering or working in the 
Archdiocese sign the Code of Conduct for Working 
with Children and Adults at Risk. 
If you haven’t already please sign the Code and return 
it to the Safeguarding Office safeguardingenquiries@
sydneycatholic.org

The Safeguarding Team

https://sydneyclergy.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/03/Working-With-Childrens-Check-Administration-Guidance-V1.docx
https://www.sydneycatholic.org/casys/wp-content/uploads/2024/01/2024-Safeguarding-and-Child-Protection-Training-Timetable-V1.1.pdf


THE LAST WORD:   
WORK HEALTH & SAFETY
Hazardous Materials Inspections.

The CAS hazardous materials inspection program has been 
occurring since 2011. Inspections continue in 5 year 
rotations. We have now commenced our third rotation of this 
periodical inspection.
We have been working hard to 
obtain funding assistance for the 
cost of these inspections and the 
Catholic Development Fund has 
kindly offered to cover the full cost 
for this service and hence this 
inspection will be undertaken at no 
cost to the parish.

Please contact us should you not 
have a copy if your latest parish 
hazardous materials inspection 


